





Billing Reminder:  The second of 2 Water and Facility assessments of $125.00 each is soon to be added to all accounts. This assessment will be included on the bill you receive in August 2019 and is due September 1, 2019.





July 2019 Billing Newsletter

A Type I Burn Ban began June 15th.  There’s no burning of natural debris--even with a permit.  Recreational fires of firewood or charcoal are allowed in approved fire pits, as well as BBQ grills using propane or briquettes. Report violations to 911.  Information and regulations are posted at www.islandcountywa.gov.  

Pier and Float Update - Good news! The float will be back by July 13th or before and will be upgraded to meet DNR current standards. We thank everyone for their patience. Reminder: There is no overnight moorage allowed.
[image: MCj03579930000[1]]
 POOL INFORMATION -- A blue 2019 pool card is required to use the facility.  If you recently filled out the pool application and signed the liability waiver form on the back, your pool card is included in this mailing or you can pick it up at the office during regular office hours. 
· The pool will be open most Tuesdays, 1-5pm this season. If you see the flag up on Tuesday it will be “Open Swim”.  The pool will be closed if there is needed maintenance or a private party.
·  The pool facility is available for private parties in summer outside the regular swim schedule & on Tuesdays. The cost is $35.00 per hour (minimum of 2 hours). Call the Rolling Hills-Glencairn office for reservations.  There is an additional $25.00 fee to use the clubhouse, if needed also. 

The dumpster by the Basketball court is for Pool use only.  Please DO NOT dump your trash there.  Special permission is granted if you are collecting litter or for dog droppings on your neighborhood walks (please notify the office and it will be unlocked).
[bookmark: _GoBack] Mowing Policy  - T1he 2nd mowing of vacant lots is due by Aug 1st. It is every owner’s responsibility to keep their entire lot free of tall grasses and noxious weeds. This includes inside your fence and all property lines. Check the area around your meter box near the street; clear the weeds and grass that make reading your meter difficult. Our meter readers will appreciate it! Ditch maintenance is Island County’s responsibility. They schedule cutting twice a year and do other maintenance as needed. For a tidier look, you will have to maintain the ditches yourself. Contact Island County Road Dept.  if your ditches are not being maintained at 360-675-2004.

[image: th?id=HN.608030248447313184&pid=15]To combat abuse of prescription drugs, the Oak Harbor Police Dept. at 860 SE Barrington Dr. is accepting outdated or unneeded Prescription Pills and Patches for disposal year round. Remove pills from containers and place in a sealed plastic bag. The service is free and anonymous. Needles and sharps can be placed into manufactured ‘sharps’ containers at pharmacies. Liquid medications can be mixed with something like kitty litter, coffee grounds or sawdust, placed in a sealed plastic bag and put into the trash.
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The next Board of Trustees meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 9, 2019 at 7pm at the clubhouse.  All members are invited and encouraged to attend.
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